
 

A New JFK: 
JFK Redevelopment Community Advisory Council Meeting  

October 21, 2019 6:30pm-8:30pm 
YORK College, Jamaica, NY 

 
JFK Redevelopment – General Advisory Council Co-Chairs  

Congressman Gregory Meeks 

Queens Borough President Melinda Katz  

INTRODUCTORY REMARKS 
 

Dr. Grant welcomed the audience, introduced key stakeholders and gave an 

overview of the agenda as well as announcements about the upcoming 

community redevelopment. 
    

“​When you think about the 9,600 direct jobs, 15,000 jobs in total, 13 billion dollars, one billion in P A 
capital plan, 12 billion in private funding, 30 percent, MBE, goals, engagement of local businesses and 
job training certifications for local residents, developments in education and  
redevelopment in an environmentally responsible matter; we are sitting at the brink of true legacy 
building. Can we give ourselves a round of applause for being present .Hard to believe that we are  two 
months shy of a new decade and this new decade marks the beginning of groundbreaking for the JFK 

 



Redevelopment. We are a part of charging the lives and legacy  of those in our community. “ 
      

 
Borough President and Co-Chair Katz lauded the community and its continued 

engagement on the project, on behalf of Congressman Meeks. 
 

“​So we've made great strides here with Southeast Queens Task Force, it's amazing what we could do 
when you put your heads together. It's amazing what you could do when you have partners anxious 
and willing to partner with the community as these projects move forward. This is a 13 billion dollar 
project, and the Congressmen, myself, the Port Authority, the Governor of the State of New York, and 
all of the elected officials knew that if we couldn't get true employment opportunities out of a 13 
billion dollar project that is in the middle of our District of Southeast Queens, you would never be able 
to do it. We have tried, time and time again with the committees, subcommittees and this great group 
of individuals that we see, to truly get benefits for the neighborhoods, and also for the entire Borough 
of Queens.  
 
We just had a press conference last week announcing a job recruitment program to make sure that we 
are recruiting as much as we possibly can from Southeast Queens. We've had several of the job fairs in 
Borough Hall and in the communities, and they have been quite spectacular, and so we want to thank 
folks for being involved with that. One of the things that I am most proud of is second chance, 
employment opportunities at Kennedy Airport. I think that is a home run for this project. And again, 
it's a 13 billion dollar project, the least we could do, the least we could do is make sure that everyone 
who wants to put food on their table gets to eat. By doing the second chance employment, we are 
making sure that we are not kicking anybody out in the cold. So we are very excited about that and we 
have the concession stands and training to make sure that we have local artists and local businesses 
that become part of this project. I was in Seattle, Washington a few weeks ago, and I made it a point to 
take a look at the airport. And they have a spectacular airport there. There was artwork there that I 
have never seen anywhere in the world, and it's because of the local artists, and the local businesses, 
that they brought into that airport to partake in such a huge development.  I am excited by the 
progress. I am excited that we are teaching young people - also young students in aviation, and as the 
Borough President, I am really honored at doing this project with the community, and with so many of 
you that are here tonight. We do want to thank York for having us. Dr. Eanes, thank you so much for 
having us. We appreciate York College as always. We are making real progress here. And we are doing 
it with everyone involved.  We are doing it in an open and public setting, and it's going to have 
amazing repercussions for generations to come.”  
 

Hersh Parekh  
Director of Government and Community Relations and Aviation Development 

 
“​We are in the fourth quarter right now, 2019, and we expect that in the next few months we will be 
finalizing the leases with our partners at Terminal 1,  and at Jetblue for their projects at the airport. 
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Later this year we also expect to  have the first groundbreaking as part of this program with the 
Terminal 8 American Airlines project. Sometime early next year, we expect to get the approval from 
the FAA for the JFK Redevelopment Environmental for the EA followed later next year by the first 
ground breaking with the first new gates of the new project, opening up in 2023 and project, 
completion by 2025.  

 
 
 
I also want to bring to your attention, there is a Port Authority Board Meeting happening later this 
week on Thursday, and this is a preview for all of you because this has not been shared online just yet, 
the specific item, but you should note that on Thursday, we will be putting before the commissioners of 
the Port Authority an item asking them to fund early works and continued planning, and you could see 
what those items will include. Early works infrastructure which includes demolishing existing 
buildings and pavement improvements for aircraft parking to really make more use of the real estate 
we have on the airport and to prepare for the construction that will be beginning next year. We have 
investments now to begin planning for traffic management, site investigations and creating the 
progress management office, and then also continuing to fund additional project oversight costs.  
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I also want to bring to your attention that over the summer the Governor's Office with the Port 
Authority announced an RFP for a construction management firm to provide construction oversight 
responses for those are due in a couple of weeks, on November 6th, and what that RFP is looking for is 
for a firm to oversee a lot of the construction work on the terminals, design/build operation, other 
services needed like renting equipment, cleaning services, security services, it is a large RFP so there 
will be many, many tiers of subcontracting, specifically, for MWBEs, as with every component, every 
element of this redevelopment it will be subject to a 30 percent MWBE participation goal, and the 
contractor selected will be strong encouraged to utilize local businesses, not just MWBE's but 
businesses based right here in the local communities, and there will be a lot of opportunities for local 
and MWBEs given the scope of the work that's expected as part of this RFP. Tied to that, there is an 
information session coming up next week on October 29th at 10:00, at the Building 14 at JFK airport, 
so if you have a business or you know a business interested in learning more about this opportunity, 
meeting with some of the primes that are bidding on this contract, share the types of services that you 
may be able to provide, please plan to attend this event. Again, Tuesday, October 29th at 10:00 a.m. 
This will also be posted on our website anewjfk.com so please make sure to attend 
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 I want to touch, briefly, on the environmental update. I spoke about in the project timeline what's 
happening with the Terminal 8 EA and the big JFK EA. The Terminal 8 EA has been submitted to the 
FAA, it's currently under review by the FAA, and as you saw on the timeline we hope to do a 
groundbreaking later this year. So we expect to receive a decision from the FAA in the very near future. 
We also, on the other EA that will be looking at the rest of the JFK  projects, that review process has 
begun,  there is a preliminary draft of an EA that was submitted to the FAA for review. They are 
reviewing it, and then we hope to begin the public review process in the coming months, and there will 
be plenty of opportunities for public review, public comment, and we'll be sure to publicize that 
through our JFK​ ​community office, through our emails, and make sure that you are all aware of this 
opportunity”  
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PANYNJ UPDATES 
NANTASHA WILLIAMS 
Manager External Affairs and Community Outreach, JFK 
Redevelopment Program 
 
Upcoming Events: 
  

 
 
  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
  
 
 
 
 
 
 

All events are listed on 

www.ANewJFK.com  
 

COMMUNITY OUTREACH EFFORTS  

(Acknowledgments made to  terminal developers participated in these events and came out, and 
provided information to the community) 
 
We have attended numerous job fairs and at the largest one, we had over 869 job seekers with 705 
positions available.  
 
We had a hiring event at the office as you all know, our  terminal developers hold office hours at our 
community information center.  
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We also participated in: 
○ Senator Sanders Caribbean Day in the Far Rockaways 
○ Block parties 
○ Family days 
○ Harvest festivals 
○ The MWBE Forum  
○ The concessions event  
○ We held a very successful certification workshop in Elmont just last week 

 
Since the last meeting where we spoke about the community inputs process, we have created an 
online process to submit ideas that you regarding the JFK Redevelopment and bettering the 
community. We anticipate closing this process in December. So please submit ideas or any type of 
information.  I spoke to some stakeholders and have tentative meetings coming up, and we are 
really excited to be building on comprehensive plans with our friends at LGA.  
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➔ We obviously want to leverage existing partnerships with a few people that play in this 

space.  
➔ We want to increase long term employment opportunities for previously unemployed, 

underemployed and vulnerable populations.  
➔ We talk a lot about second chances, and that is something that is near and dear to us. We 

want to create a pathway for local residents to join the unions.  
➔ We want to increase participation of local and MWBE's in support of the initiative. 
➔ We want to assure that there are links to career opportunities at the airport throughout all 

phases of the program.  
➔ Where we could leverage opportunities across the airport community, we want to be able to 

do that through the redevelopment. We don't want to reinvent the wheel.  
 
We have been having active conversations with local community-based organizations about our 
workforce development plan and getting feedback. We will continue to do that and hope to wrap up 
that process early November. We want to continue to collaborate with our career workforce 
committee to obtain input and buy-in, and we obviously want to continue to collaborate and work 
with this advisory council to continue community engagement on the workforce front. 
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SUZETTE BATHER-TAYLOR, Port Authority of New York and New Jersey, 
Senior Program Director for the Office of Diversity and Inclusion.  
  

 

 
The Port Authority in conjunction with our Co-Chair and Queens Borough President, Melinda Katz, 
hosted at the Helen Marshall Cultural Center, an informative orientation session that was attended 
by 200 plus. The session was aimed at bringing awareness to local businesses. Subject matter 
experts shared stories about their experiences in the concession space. They also had information 
provided by subject matter experts on competencies that we identified as key and necessary to 
performing and operating a concession successfully.  
 
Some of the competencies that we highlighted at this all-day event include: 

● Airport concessions overview 
● The internal process 
● The design and build-out of the concession space  
● What you need to consider when you are designing and building out your concessions 

 
The event was video recorded, and once finalized, the content will be available on the website of 
anewjfk.com. Businesses interested in entering the concession space as well as ACDBE Firms 
attended the event. We issued a survey about 10 days after the event, and some of the feedback that 
we received;  

● 79% strongly agree or agree that the event improved their understanding of the 
competencies necessary to operate successfully  
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● 79% agree or strongly agree with the statement that the event improved their confidence in 
the Port Authority's commitment to improving access to airport opportunities 

● 67% will seek airport concessions disadvantaged business enterprise, and certification. In 
fact since the event, we've had a number of applicants enter our program to become ACDBE 
certified 

● On average, 71% of those surveys represented interest in learning more on topics related to 
financial investment and return procuring process food and beverage to say the least. 

 
Other items discussed  

● The financial investment and return, and some of the key components that you need to 
consider when responding to an RFP as far as your PNL and forecasting and so on and so 
forth.  

● The legal operating models that are available entry into this space 
● Logistics for operating concessions 
● Security requirements 

 
Upcoming community initiatives  

● Extension of the education to bring more in-depth knowledge around the aforementioned 
competencies.  

● The part two of the airport concessions orientations symposium in New Jersey  
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We had our ninth annual MWBE Forum and there were more than 2200 participants in attendance. 
Our team hosted a panel on airport redevelopment, and I am happy to report that we received an 
overwhelming response on attendance of the panel discussion. It was an hour and 45-minutes long 
panel with seven panelists representing all of our terminal developers including The New Terminal 
One Group and their team, Delta, American Airlines, LPG, and Jetblue. A well represented panel with 
an overwhelming response. We provided all of the information about the project, talking about each 
category of application of MWBE and local prioritization.  

Some of our MWBE capacity programs included: 

● Monthly roundtable sessions held by industry  
● Bi-monthly roundtables since 2019 
● Two roundtables have been held representing industries such as 

○ Landscaping 
○ Architectural Design 
○ Engineering 

● Roundtable discussing local participation on projects,  
● Bi-monthly MWBE certification workshops in October, November, and December. 

Quinton Bailey represents the local outreach center and is committed to helping businesses get 
certified. 

 

Community Initiatives Updates - Nantasha Williams 
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The Governor officially made the announcement about our early action community initiatives, 
specifically around hiring, but we also will be supporting York College in their Science SEMA 
Program.  

 
One of the initiatives is the job recruiting program. SEMA has job seekers in the local community 
with jobs in construction in the airport operations. A comprehensive plan to expand CAO to the 
Rockaways. A partnership with our York College and Kevin Alexander & RDRC to ensure that 
residents in the Rockaways have more access to the airport and opportunities. This initiative 
includes help with supporting the capacity of CAO.  
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The next community initiative centers around second chance employment.  This initiative targeted 
to provide jobs to formerly incarcerated individuals or others with past involvement in the Justice 
System.  Our partners include terminal operators, and other larger airport communities because 
there are tons of contractors in addition to the airlines.  We anticipate carving out specific 
opportunities for this community and creating a space for them to feel welcomed.  The counsel of 
airport opportunities is an organization focused on jobs at the airport  
 
and funded by the Port Authority and the airlines.  Within that office we've created the office for 
second chance employment, and CAO will connect with the following locally based organizations 
that work with this population; 
 

● 100 Suits  
● Life Camp 
● Fortune  

 
The next initiative is supporting the STEM Program at York college. This program focuses on STEM 
largely and is funded by NASA.  It was primarily centered around aeronautics, but now focuses 
specifically on aviation.  
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The next initiative centers around concessions. In addition to providing education, we hope to have 
commitments specifically with Terminal One to reserve space for food and beverage venues for 
New York City based restaurants. Which will include a significant focus on Queens based 
businesses.  More to come on the training program through the Port Authority where we want to 
equip you with the knowledge to be able to leverage the opportunities. What we learned is that 
there are a lot of misconceptions about what it takes to be a concession. So a part of our duty, 
obligation, to the community is to educate and to inform and provide resources so that you can be 
equipped and have the capacity to leverage opportunities around concessions. 
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Last but not least, we want to just highlight our upcoming committee meetings. I would say that the 
real work happens in the committee so all of the initiatives that I just spoke of come out of these 
committees and feedback through Advisor Council Members. So it's a very important space to 
provide your thoughts and input on the redevelopment and how we could really best serve the 
community. Thank you all for your  contributions, your ideas, your thoughts, and input, and I look 

forward to announcing more community initiatives.  
 
 

TERMINAL UPDATES 
 
THE NEW TERMINAL ONE  
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JET BLUE 
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QUESTIONS? INTEREST? WANT TO JOIN OUR MAILING LIST? REACH US 
AT ​INFO@JFKT6.COM 
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ADVISORY COUNCIL MEMBER REMARKS 
 
Senator James Sanders 

“I am concerned. I am concerned that we have spent a lot of time on the issue of how we can be                      
consumers, but I am interested in how this community caN become owners. I am interested in how,                 
not simply how we could deal with charity, which we appreciate, but how that we could achieve                 
parity. So I am concerned. I'll remind you of a great American Philosopher who warned us and said                  
that if you find yourself at a dinner table, and everybody is eating, but your plate is empty, do not                    
call yourself a dinner. We are spending a great deal of time talking about MWBE, something that I                  
have a great affection for, as you probably know, but I am not hearing much time talking about the                   
other one CBA, Community Benefits Agreement. I think that we should not confuse the two, because                
it's theoretically possible that you could have an MWBE, that has 30 percent, and not a single major                  
company from our District be in it. It's theoretically possible, to do this, and that may indeed                 
happen. So I believe that we need to spend more time talking about CBA, I believe that we need to                    
spend some time talking about what is this community that has to deal with the traffic, the noise                  
etc, what are they going to own at the end of this process. How are they going to be different? Not                     
simply that they may get a job here, and a job there, but what are they going to own. How are their                      
vocational schools going to differ? How are there incubators, forgive me if you hear a note of                 
urgency. I was just looking at, Enterprise, Black Enterprise and they were speaking of how by the                 
year 2050, there will be 0 black wealth. So we have to approach this and use this in a fashion that                     
builds and generates wealth, not just for folks who are going to take it someplace else, God bless                  
them, but for some wealth that's going to stay in this community. I conclude by saying that we                  
really need to work on the issue of CBA. My friends, I am no stranger to MWBE, I wrote it, both of                      
them; the State and the City. I wrote it. So I am also encouraging us that we need to do something                     
around the issue of CBA. Now, my chairs, have said, and I apologize for them saying it with them                   
not here, have said that the, that that this process will get us to where we need to be. I am very                      
eager to see this actually take place. That the product we will see, that the product of this unique                   
and unprecedented CBA attempt we'll see if this one does. I just wanted to share my concern, and                  
thank you for that time, and at that one, we will see what's going on. I am concerned. I look forward                     
to meeting with all of you who have been blessed to get these contracts to hear how we are going to                     
talk about how we could go from charity to parity. Thank you very much.” 

 

Ms. Barbara Brown  

“So I am very pleased to hear about all of the efforts that have just been spoken about. The                   
workforce development, and training, and everything that's happening at York College, the STEM             
Program and so forth. I think they are all excellent programs. 30 percent MWBE we know is a State                   
mandate. I do agree with the Senator when he talks about community benefits, because that's a                
whole other category. So there is the mandate, and then what else does the community get out of                  
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the JFK Redevelopment Project? The key thing that I haven't heard mentioned, well I heard -- I'll                 
back up. I heard a few people mention noise, and environment, and traffic issues, but those are not                  
just mentions. We need to really have big conversations about the impacts of the Redevelopment,               
JFK Redevelopment on all of the communities that are around the airport. The Environmental              
Stewardship Committee which started robust conversations about that, still needs to be more. We              
are kind of a meeting behind everyone else's meetings, but those impacts are critical. We need to                 
know what's in the air that the people are breathing around JFK airport, around all of the airports                  
for that matter. We need to be concerned about all of the noise that people are plagued with as the                    
airport grows bigger and builds it's capacity. People right now are complaining about all of the                
jumbo jets flying over them. Something needs to be done- there needs to be things done to mitigate                  
some of that. We talk about noise mitigation at the part 150 studies. There has been no discussion                  
really about air pollution mitigation. We know that the air is polluted, we don't know how much.                 
There needs to be studies, and then there needs to be measures taken, to say well if we stay                   
applying this, then what is going to happen? What can we do to lessen the impact on people,                  
because research shows that there is definite impact on air pollution around airports on people's               
health. We know that in Southeast Queens, lung cancer is up by the way, but people in Southeast                  
Queens, the rate of smoking is down. Does the airport have anything to do with that? I am not                   
saying that. I don't know, because there haven't been any studies. We know that birth rate -- low                  
birth weight is up in Southeast Queens. We don't know why, but we do know that there have been                   
studies that show that low birth weight can be attributed so some of the emissions that come out of                   
jet planes. Those are all things that need to be studied, and the JFK airport committee which I                  
represent, and that's why I am sitting here on this Council, has asked that there be studies of air, of                    
noise, of the link between air, noise, and health, and even the link between our children's                
achievement levels, and the noise that they are subjected to around the airport. There is a lot of                  
good, coming out of this, there is a lot of good living right near an airport, to get to go to the airport                       
in ten minutes, and get where you want to go, but there are negative things, there are                 
environmental impacts that we seriously need to be talking about at this Advisory Council level and                
there needs to  be some community benefits that deal with those impacts.  Thank you.” 

 

Councilman Clyde Vanel  

“Good evening family. I am going to speak about workforce development. It's very important to               
make sure that we focus fully on all of the jobs, potential positions, and careers that we could do at                    
the airport. Now I am very, excited that from where we have started, we've gone very far, but can                   
we not run the airlines also? Can we not run the Port Authority? Can we not fly the airplanes? Could                    
someone who looks like me, fly those big jets? Kevin King, could you come up here? One of the                   
things that is very important is that we have to make sure that how we speak about ourselves and                   
how we view ourselves. There are no programs that are aviation specific here for aviation jobs. I                 
want to see more young people like Kelvin, who lives in the neighborhood, that fly our airplanes. Is                  
that not possible? I want to see more people that live in our neighborhoods do air traffic control. Is                   
that not possible? I want to see more people that live in our neighborhood be air traffic mechanics.                  
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There are people in our neighborhood that are actually trained to fly. Kelvin, can you talk for a                  
second?” 

Captain King  

“Good evening, everyone. My name is Kelvin King, I am a 34-year old pilot at United Airlines. I was                   
born in Brooklyn and have been living in Southeast Queens since the age of five. A few months ago,                   
we created and opened up our first African American owned Flight School, and it will be focusing on                  
developing airline pilots, aircraft mechanics, and air traffic controllers right here in Southeast             
Queens. It's important not to forget where you came from. I am the only pilot from North America                  
that I know of and it is a mission to ensure that all of our youth have an opportunity to command six                      
figure salaries and have wonderful careers right here in our backyard. So thank you, and hopefully                
we could partner together to get that done.” 

Nantasha Williams  

“I want to thank the Senator and Barbara Brown for their comments. The only thing that I would                  
say in response is for us to encourage one another to come to our committee meeting to really hash                   
those things out, and hopefully come to some resolutions that you are amicable to. I want to urge                  
everyone to come to the committee meeting so we can hash those things out. Again as I mentioned,                  
the committee initiatives came out of committee meetings, so we want to make sure that we are                 
building things that are authentic other than have bias so please come out, so that we could talk                  
about the things that they just raised.  Thank you.” 

Hersh Parekh  

“While Dr. Grant is going through the questions, I do just want to re-emphasize, it was a year ago,                   
this month, that we announced the formation of this Advisory Council and we've seen these four                
initiatives come out a year after we started having these discussions. But I also want to point out                  
that today at this Advisory Council Meeting, we have committed to making sure that we shared                
information with you, as the community that's hosting this airport and this redevelopment and              
today you saw two examples of that. We have as a priority at the Port Authority to make this                   
redevelopment work well and work right for the community that hosts this airport.” 
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Questions & Answers 

1. In the last job fair, 800 applicants applied for 700 jobs, how many applicants from the
community were hired?

Nantasha Williams 

“That is an excellent question. Who asked that question?” 

The Voice 

“I did.” 

Nantasha Williams 

“I will follow up with you. I don't have that information off the top of my head, but what I will say is                       
that part of our workforce development plan is building the capacity for CAO is to be able to track                   
from the first initial intake to actual job hire. One of the things that we learned is that there is a ton                      
of drop off. So there is a rigorous security background check process, badging process, and so when                 
a person comes in for a job, it's often difficult to track that person getting a job, because when they                    
get a job, they don't typically come back and say, “hey, I got the job.” So we are working to answer                     
those questions, but we do have some data to provide to you around local hires.” 

2. Can you tell us more about the timing for the JFK redevelopment environment study EA, you said                
within the next few months?

Hersh Parekh 

So as we said on the slide the initial draft EA is with the FAA and we believe that hopefully assuming 
timing goes right, and it's what we expect it to do, and sometimes with the FAA you are at their 
mercy on certain things, but we expect there to be a public notice of the EA, published sometime in 
December, followed by public meetings and we expect to have multiple meetings in the community 
surrounding the airport. Public meetings, sometime in January after the holidays, and following 
those meetings the comment period will be open for another two weeks after that. So that's the 
approximate timeframe that we believe will play out. We will be sure to, through our emails and 
community office, and through our elected official and community stakeholder partners, to get you 
specific dates, but that's what we believe to be the approximate timeframe of the EA. Thank you.” 

3. What are the terminal developers plans to make sure that there is diversity within to achieve the                
30 percent MWBE goal?

“Whoever asked that question, if you want to go deeper or any of our developers want to address it, 
I know that they touched on it in their presentation, and I know that they have some metrics that 
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they are using to making sure that the 30 percent MWBE goal is met. I don't know if you want to 
add to that. I don't know who asked the question, if you want to expound.” 

The Voice 

“We are also using the JFK redevelopment office as a resource as well too.” 

Darryl Towns   

“I think that we are all also relying on the information collected by the JFK Redevelopment Office in 
order to help us. We are opening up information directly, but also using this resource. That makes 
this opportunity so unique. Having a one stop shop will make this easier as we are going through 
the process.” 

Ms. Kim Hardy  

“Hi. I think we really believe in achieving diversity within the diversity so that all groups are                 
represented is very important. So with the New Terminal One Team, what we are doing is, number                 
one - focusing on, with regard to MWBE, the firms that are in the communities represented by our                  
Advisory Council Members, the zip codes. And looking at that list and trying to meet with the firms,                  
in smaller forums to understand what they could do. How they could work with us on the project.                  
We have seen people that are construction guys, but we also see folks that own restaurants, that                 
want to think about catering, that own trucks, and own buses,so it's really a holistic stick view, with                  
regard to the Terminal One Team, we have worked on a couple of RFPs where they have been very                   
targeted to insure that we have reached local firms, and a diverse group of firms that are certified,                  
um, we described very quickly the process that we undertook to select Mr. Gaskin's firm that's                
where we really just do very targeted outreach to ensure that we are again meeting local concerns                 
and target some of the groups that have been underutilized on other Port Authority projects. So it's                 
a very targeted approach and again it's really meeting with firms individually to understand how               
they can, become part of our teams. It's a firm by firm basis, and we are very committed to insuring                    
that we have strong diversity on this job.” 

Suzette Bather-Taylor  

“So to respond to that question, I would like you all to know the importance from the port                  
authorities perspective on our expectations for implementing JFK development. Ensuring diversity           
within diversity is one of the things we've made clear to our partners. They are committed to it. We                   
also want you to be aware that we have hired local consultants that you all should be well acquitted                   
with, Crescent and RFW who are working very diligently with our terminal developers to ensure               
that there is diversity within diversity by making sure that, that list for opportunities are diverse.                
They are very much engaged in that process, so we are not overlooking that. We recognize the                 
importance of that because any effort shared with the market, we want to make sure that ethnicity                 
is very well represented so it is key and it is important to the Port Authority. We have two more                    
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questions and I just want to pause before I answer those questions to remind everyone to come to                  
the meetings, the committee meetings are important. It is a work in progress. We are building the                 
plane while flying it. So it requires everyone's participation to come to the meeting October 28th                
will be the next business development committee meeting. It will be held at the JFK redevelopment                
office, October 30th, the Education Committee will be meeting right here at York College, November               
4th, the Environmental Stewardship committee will be meeting at the JFK Building and November              
18th Career and Workforce Development meeting will be at JFK office. These are opportunities to               
get more questions answered, to be able to really dig deep into holding accountable the work that                 
the Port Authority and developers are doing. We are grateful for the efforts that have already                
happened, but to the comments that have heard from Senator Sanders, from Ms Brown, from               
Assemblyman Vanel, it's still more work to do. So the good news is that we are beginning and we                   
need everyone's participation. So we need to share that out as she mentioned the local companies                
and MWBE businesses that are helping out with this initiative. We have inspired vision here.               
Danielel Douglas is here working with the opportunity for getting that information, on what              
businesses exist. What do they have so that we could get a census and that's what's been working                  
on with concessions so the opportunity to here, we have to really cease it.” 

4. The next question is for Terminal Six and Terminal One: What contractor won the bid to build 
the terminals? 

Mr. Watson  

“Terminal six and we haven't announced that yet so just stay tuned coming in weeks not months, so 
we are very close, but we haven't announced that yet. So we hope to do the next few months.” 

 
5. The last question is re: the PLA.  Mr. ​Heyliger​ can you answer that question for information on 

the PLA? 

Mr. Heyliger 

“Yes, I am going to be meeting with the carpenters union on the other unions. My concern is,                  
because I have been in this business a long time, we all have an applied labor agreement that                  
benefits us, we are going to lose out on most of the jobs. Most of our contractors is non union                    
contractors, so therefore, we have to work out an arrangement with them. I've agreed to talk to the                  
Carpenters in one of the unions that we met with the other night, and they are willing to talk. We                    
need to be together on that, and whatever we come up with or whatever the Port Authority thinks                  
in our best interest, we need to go back over there and make sure that all of us are clear so that all                       
of our contractors could participate in the project. Once again, 60 percent of minority contractors               
are not union contractors. For them to be on some of these jobs they have to have a project labor                    
agreement, we could affect that project labor agreement if we are together on what it should look                 
like, what it should be. I am not asking anyone to run off and be a loan ranger by themselves. Come                     
and let's talk in unison. If we don't talk in unisom, I am going to correct my language here, we need                     
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to do this. And the last thing that Senator Sanders raised, most of those projects across the country                  
had the kind of system that the Senator raised and that determines where the money goes as well as                   
who gets the money and if we don't own something, and if we don't have 30 percent, we will be the                     
laughing stock of the country, if out of 13 billion dollars, we can't get more than 30 percent. That to                    
me is ridiculous. And we have to own something.  Thank you.” 

Phillipa Karteron  

“Two things, union concurrent as opposed to MBA. I am not in disagreement. I agree with you.” 

Mr. Heyliger 

“Union concurrent and how we deal with the fact that most of the people are not unionized and it 
has been used over and over in the City of New York and I believe that's where we are.” 

Nantasha Williams  

“I just have one commitment before I thank Suzette and Dr. Bushell say a few things. I wanted to 
actually thank Mr.  ​Heyliger​ and Phillipa and a few others who have provided through really good 
feedback that we have been working to incorporate into what we hope are some PLA's that both 
support local hires; so workforce, and also our business goals to make sure that those MWBE's 
aren't Xed out of the process because they are unionized.” 

Dr. Bushell  

“So thank you. I have negotiated one of the progressive PLA's in the State and we are currently at                   
Terminal One negotiated one that will be even much more aggressive and progressive for MWBE               
firms. So there is a carveout of a significant dollar number and that's huge because MWBE firms are                  
not generally unionized and the drag along provision that existed for so many years, created a huge                 
problem for those firms. So we've recognized that you have got to focus on the capacity building,                 
and create a carveout. The other aspect that is very important, so one of the ways for many                  
community members to get middle class jobs is also for the union. So again, one of our partners is                   
the united -- the ULLICO, Union United Laborer Insurance Coalition (sic). ULLICO, and ULLICO is               
working very closely with Gary LaBarber and the building trades to talk about apprenticeships for               
communities of color. That is a huge issue in terms of a critical pathway for union lab jobs. So we                    

are attaching this two ways; our lab partner is working with us to assure these apprenticeships are                 
solid and then we are working in terms of driving a PLA that will create opportunities for MWBE                  
firms. On the issue of wealth, okay, the issue of wealth is very important, and so, our responsibility                  
is to focus on capacity. That's really what it comes down to and capacity is one in which there are                    
firms working on projects, and we know generally where most of the MWBE firms are in terms of                  
the size and the scope of their work, all right, the question is then how do you leverage that, and the                     
ways that you do that is to give them more work. And that's through capital, and capital solution is                   
very important and that's what we are looking at Terminal One. And one of the solutions that we                  
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can offer. Some firms may not need capital, but they need back office instead. They need                
infrastructure. So it is not one size fits all, but really a way in which we can think about, capacity.                    
Union life and ladybug insurance company. And our partner, JLC infrastructure, all right, focusing              
on capacity building.  That's hugely important.” 

Phillipa Karteron  

“I have one other comment. We are talking about the position of community based agreement, I just                 
wanted to say to you, that, that terminology throughout what we did here in this college. The                 
aviation studies, is, based on, what we did, but we didn't term it a based agreement. I don't care                   
what you call it, but we were able to do those kinds of things. The aviation institute here at this                    
college, was based on what came out of the Air Tran Project and I know that Jimmy talked about the                    
Air Tran Project. I am not going to go into that, but I am going to tell you that you are standing in a                        
community based agreement right here, in York College.” 

Mr. Hersh Parekh  

“And that's exactly what Nantasha mentioned as well. Coming to the committee meetings and              
talking about and giving us input on initiatives just like that. To see how we could build sustainable                  
initiative that could last beyond the development and to see how we could work with community                
partners that already do it so well. Not to belabor the point but Nantasha also spoke about in the                   
workforce development plan, we are also looking to work with our partners, and work with the                
trades and their exiting, pre-apprenticeship programs to see how we could grow them to make               
them accessible to communities that may not have had that access previously. So we are seriously                
focussed on helping local community residents join unions so they could work not only on this                
project but many, many projects still to come. There is a lot of building going on throughout the city,                   
and we want to make sure that every resident that wants to work on that has an opportunity to                   
have that access.” 

Dr. Grant  

“Okay. Thank you, everyone for your patience and your participation. Showing up is part of the                
work to be here, to have the conversations. Some will be easier than others, and others will be                  
difficult, so that we could hold everyone accountable to making sure that Queens is a better place, as                  
a result of this redevelopment. To put it very plainly, those of you who have children, and children                  
who might be graduating from high school this year there is a position when they graduate in four                  
years to take advantage of the jobs and careers developed you from this development. Those even                
younger children will have a chance to do what Assemblyman Vanel talked about. Learning a career                
in aviation. This is very real for those of us who live in this community who have children in this                    
community, who are vested in this community, it is our responsibility to be able to say to those that                   
come after us, that we did all that we could do, bring forth a new Southeast Queens, the Rockaways,                   
Western Nassau as a result of the JFK redevelopment. So the time that we take out to do this work is                     

28 



not in vain. It will not happen overnight, but it is a work in progress. So I applaud each and every                     
one of  you for being here and being a part of tonight's discussion.  

Patmar Bakery, a local Bakery here, has some delicious and delightful treats here for you as you exit                  
and convene with one another. Please come to the committee meeting. We have a lot of work ahead                  
of us, but the future is bright. If we see the glass half full it will be if you see it half empty it will be                          
the reality is how you view things.” 
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